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The Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting on Tuesday 26th April 2022 at Shatterford 

Village Hall which commenced at 7.30p.m.  
 

Present: Chairman Cllr G Rickhuss, Cllrs Mrs T Lawley, Mrs S Rickhuss, Mrs L Snodgrass, J 
Lawley and A Potter 
 
In Attendance: Mrs A Preece (Clerk) and two members of the public. 
 
A report was given on residents plans to commemorate the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee. Various 
meetings had taken place and plans were not yet finalised, it was intended that a Bonfire 
Beacon would be organised to take place in Romsley Lane. 
 
1.  Apologies: Apologies were received from Cllr J Middleton, District Cllrs Mrs A Coleman, J 
Byng, R Coleman, P Harrison, County Councillor D Morehead and the Local Policing Team. 
 
2.  Minutes: Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on Tuesday 27th April 2021 were 
approved and signed. 
 
3.  Chairman’s Report: The Chairman made his report to the meeting, copy to be sent out to 
residents and available from Clerk. 
 
4.  Reports to Parish Meeting:  
 
a) Police: PCSO Jeni Bray had sent the Police Report advising that they had been targeting the 
A442 and Arley Lane with the speed gun. An incident had taken place between 11:00pm on 
Friday 15th and 9:00am on Saturday 16th of April 2022  when the garage at a property in 
Trimpley Lane, Shatterford was broken into. The garage door had been forced up at the 
bottom. A combi-strimmer, garden implements and the strimmer and hedge-cutter attachments 
were stolen. 

 
b) Footpaths: No footpath report received. 
 
c) District Councillors: No reports received. 
 
d) Any other Parish Councillor Reports: County Councillor Dan Morehead had provided 
his report advising that all outstanding hedge issues have been chased up and he has 
also chased the drainage issues in Pound Green yet again, both the clearing of them 
and the culvert surveys. 

  
In terms of the bollards and chains down at Arley Quayside he has visited the site with 
an Officer from County Highways who was of the assumption the site had been made 
safe. Cllr Morehead has asked if he can pay for this work out of his capital budget to get 
them all reset and painted. 
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5.  Any Other Business: There being no other business to transact the meeting closed at 
20.01 p.m. 
 
 

Signed………………………………….. 
 
 

Chairman to Upper Arley Parish Council 
 
 
 


